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Ill Sir Matthew Wright 
  and Lady Catherine

CONGRATULATIONS 
 to our 2022 Potentate



Potentate's Message
Matt Wright

Call the front office, or sign up through the link in the 
Tattler, to make your reservations for the Stated Meeting 
meal.  
January was jam packed with activities, predominantly in 
the form of Installations. Along with all the Divan Officers 
of Tripoli Temple being installed, many Shrine Clubs and 
Units, and the Tripoli Auxiliary also had their Officer 
Installations in January.  Congratulations to all who took 
on the challenging role of leadership! For some, it’s a 
road you’ve been on before and is well-traveled, but your 
commitment to the groups and the fraternity is 
continuously impressive and always appreciated!   
Speaking of the Shrine Clubs and Units, a group meeting 
was held on January 29th for all the Shrine Club 
Presidents and the Unit heads, the Tattler Editor, the 
webmaster, and the Tripoli Auxiliary leadership. The 
purpose of the meeting was to bring together the 
leadership of Tripoli in one place at one time. Why? If we 
bring our minds, energy, and talents together to work on 
the perpetual problems that plague us all (membership, 
fundraising, relativity to the community), our results are 
bound to be incredibly better. Some great ideas were 
formulated and discussed, the next crucial step will be 
implementing the ideas, and for that we’ll need everyone 
to keep an open mind and an adventurous spirit. Even if 
an idea or program was tried before and was 
unsuccessful, that doesn’t mean it cannot be tried again; 
it  could  be  fair  to  say,  the reason the idea or program
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wasn’t successful the first time was due to it being met 
with immediate criticism and skepticism. I remember 
when the Feztival of Trees was first proposed to the 
Nobility, it also was met with criticism and skepticism; but 
Illustrious Sir Bob Capen never relented to assure 
everyone involved, “We can do this, all we need to do is 
try!” Last year the Feztival of Trees had another
successful year, and that success was greatly attributed 
to everyone coming together, working hard and helping 
out wherever needed, or doing whatever they 
could.  Kudo’s to High Priest and Prophet Al Soriano for 
taking the leadership reigns while Ill. Sir Bob and Lady 
Jan were battling illness.  
The Circus Committee continues to progress at making 
this year’s circus a success. While attending the 
Installation of Officers at Medinah Shrine in Chicago, 
many Medinah Nobles asked about our circus, and all 
were tremendously happy to hear the circus will be back 
in Milwaukee this year.  Every Tripoli Noble, lady, or 
family member can help make the circus a success. How 
can you do your part? Simply by talking about the great 
memories that have been had at the circus with 
everyone you know. Even in this age of digital 
technology, often the best advertising is ‘word of mouth’ 
advertising, because nothing replaces seeing the excited 
look on a persons face as they talk about their best 
memories of the circus. Thanks to Rick Loch, and the 
entire Circus Committee, for all the hard work being 
done.

Hello Nobles and Ladies!  
It’s February, which means love is in the air, or at least it’s supposed to 
be. I think they must have designated Valentine’s Day in February due to 
it being so darn cold outside, and all that “lovey-dovey” stuff helps us 
keep each other warm; unless you’re a greeting card vendor or a flower 
shop owner, then all the money you make during Valentine’s helps to 
keep you warm! While Valentine’s Day is primarily a “romantic” holiday, 
it’s also a holiday about love, and if you take a moment to call a friend – 
just to make them smile, that love you’re sharing will warm the both of you 
on the inside.   
While Valentine’s Day is known for flowers and greetings cards, it’s also 
known for sweet treats and delicious desserts. Knowing that, the Dessert 
Auction on February 9th before the Stated meeting is a great place to pick 
up a..or multiple...exquisite desserts.  Bring plenty of cash to increase 
your chances, with all proceeds benefitting the Almoners fund.



Looking ahead at the upcoming weeks, the Midwest 
Shrine Association winter session in Green Bay is being 
held February 10th through the 12th. While the MSA 
Winter Session is fun, the MSA Summer session being 
held August 17th – 20th is an absolute blast!  Please 
make plans to make the short trip to Green Bay and 
attend this great event. 
To end, I’d like to address all the new Nobles who 
recently crossed the cold sands, and any Noble who is 
not a member of a Club or Unit. Get involved Nobles. 
Believe me when I say, I know there are A LOT of 
meetings involved in Masonry and all the appendant 
bodies! And I know some of you may feel like “All we do 
is work at the Shrine...”, and while that’s one perception, 
let me express the thought process behind the ‘work’. If 
you love to take pictures, come be a member of the
Photo Corps, and help us open the eyes of people who 
do not know who we are or what we do. Going to a 
parade or the circus and taking pictures of all the people 
we interact with, the smiles we bring to everyone we see 
– would that be considered work? Not if you love to take 
pictures. If you like to work with your hands, get that 
good feeling of accomplishment when a job is done well, 
appreciate a well thought out jab to your ego every now-
and-then, and like to party; then join the Directors Staff. If 
you don’t like to hang around old farts who only talk 
about their  latest  ailments  and  how  their  most  recent 

 medications bind them up, then join the Next-Gen unit. 
The Next-Gen have a blast just talking about us old farts 
– and yes, I include myself in the Old Farts group. If you 
like beer (and who doesn’t), would like to hang out with 
other people who like beer, like to visit breweries, and 
perhaps would like to learn how to brew your own beer, 
or even submit your beer into competitions so others can 
appreciate your brew; then the Brew City Fez Heads is 
the Unit for you! If you like to work on computers, or 
sound systems, or lighting systems – let us know! We 
can put together a Tech Unit for all those Nobles who like 
technology – or more importantly, would like to learn 
more about technology.   
I could go on and on, but what I’m truly hoping for, is you 
see the philosophy behind our “work”? As the old saying 
goes, “If you like what you do, you’ll never work a day in 
your life.” To that saying I would like to add, “If you like 
what you do, you’ll never work a day in your life; but why 
work alone when you can work with a group of people 
who like the same work you do?” I may have met Nobles
who have said, “I used to be part of ‘this’ or ‘that’ 
group…”, but I have NEVER met a Noble who said, “I 
regret the day I got involved….”   

Stay Safe, 
Matt Wright 
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12/18/2021 
12/22/2021 
12/28/2021 
01/04/2022 
01/07/2022 

Well Done Good and Faithful Servant.

      Name                          Date                  City                 Age       Member Since

Black Camel
These we do not forget. 

In Memoriam 
Our beloved Brethren live on in new and more glorious 

life and service.  We carry their influence in our lives and 
their memories in our hearts.  They are not forgotten.

86 
72 
85 
95 
92 

Minocqua, WI 
New Berlin, WI 
Omro, WI 
Mequon, WI 
Brookfield, WI 
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06/11/1977 
06/10/1972 
12/07/2021 
09/09/1981 
12/05/1970 

Milne G "Sam" Harvey 
Neale R Block 
Richard A Kreager 
Charles N Wallens 
Robert M Parrish 

February
2/01 
Orloff W Styve 
Walter P Camp Jr. 
Todd A Schlicht 
 
2/02 
Thomas G Cihowiak 
 
2/03 
Ernest W Anderson 
Norman L Christensen 
James Froggatt 
John M Werner 
Carson Blaszak 
 
2/04 
Clifton E Peterson 
Frank S Bevsek 
 
2/05 
Gordon E Johnson 
Douglas N Winter PP 
Daniel H Bruckner 

2/07 
Richard L Rhyner 
Steven R Meyer 
James Cairo 
 
2/08 
Larry J Knight 
John C Fink
 
2/11 
Ronald F Hurst P.P. 
Brian R Mayer 
 
2/13 
Chad J Berkan 
 
2/15 
Kenneth C Gorgen 
 
2/16 
James E Vivian 
Kenneth A Wilcox 
Matthew G Wright 

2/17 
Bryan T Ockwood 
 
2/18 
Donald G Nordholm 
Trevor A Harder 
Michael R Lasley 
Damon Albers 
 
2/20 
Jerome E Stein 
Robert B Chagnon 
Peter F Hennig P.P. 
 
2/21 
Jeffrey L Bryden 
Charles D Reed 
 
2/22 
Gary J Parker 
Gregg A Bubolz 
 
2/23 
Duwayne Bruckner 
Roger E Rosenthal 

2/24 
Keith A Franz 
 
2/25 
Herbert Dahm 
Jerome L Konicek 
Dustin T Herzog 
 
2/26 
George T Bilansky 
Robert R Capen PP 
Jose G Zarate 
 
2/27 
Ronald F May 
 
2/28 
Richard L Sell 
 
2/29 
Jason Volstad 
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Humble Heroes Suggestion Form

Thank to all the Nobles that were so 
patient with the photo shoots at the 
stated meeting.

Do you know someone that exemplifies the humble 
attitude that inspires others? 
A person/s who behind the scenes is a dedicated 
volunteer that needs to be recognized? 
If you know of someone please fill out this form or 
call 262-581-3500 
  
Name:_________________________________ 
Male or Female:_________________________ 
Shriner or relative:_______________________ 
What they do?
______________________________________
 ______________________________________ 
 ______________________________________ 
 ______________________________________ 
______________________________________
Submitted by:___________________________ 
Phone:_________________________________ 

Calling all Ladies 

Attention all ladies and daughters of nobles who 
are at events of Tripoli.  Please join the 

"Snapshots" in capturing moments with your 
cameras and smart phones, through photos and 
videos. While the nobles are parading or doing 

something within the shrine, unit, club, alliances, 
you are the only ones that can capture that 

moment in pictures and videos necessary for that 
Tattler Magazine to market our Tripoli Shrine.  

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 We need to share our shrine with everyone. 
Please keep in mind, you do not need any other 
equipment besides your smartphone. Additional 

workshops available to refine your skills plus 
optional computer classes to follow. 

  
LET'S HAVE FUN! 

Please contact Ceil Klein 
262-581-3500

Picture taken at a 
parade just after it 
rained, by Jan Capen

It was nice to see all the presidents and unit heads 
at the meeting this last Saturday. I was able to speak 
to them on the importance of submitting articles. We 
need to spread the word and pictures of what is 
happening in Tripoli. 
If anyone in the Shrindom wants to have a article or 
picture in this publication, submit it to the email 
below. An example is the article and picture of the 
Tip-Bell in FL, visited by Brian Graff. Thanks Brian. 
Remember we need all flyers or anything larger than 
your article needs to be submitted on the first of the 
month for layout purposed and to get it approved by 
Divan. 
Ceil Klein - Editor 
tattlereditor@tripolishrinecenter.com

https://www.vantagepointefinancialgroup.com/


 

2022 
Tripoli 
Divan

Illustrious Potentate 
Matt Wright 

Chief Rabban 
Dale Graeven 

Assistant Rabban 
Gerry Arnholt 

Recorder 
 Pete Hennig 

Oriental Guide 
Jim Burton

High Priest & Prophet 
Al Soriano

Treasurer 
Bob Capen  

 
Top row 
DAMON ALBERS 
KEITH SARGENT 
PAT JACKSON 
JOE SCITES 
TRENT VUKODINOVICH 
PAT KEEHAN 
BOB MANDERS 
  
Second row 
BOB CAPEN 
JIM BURTON 
AL SORIANO 
RON HACK 
PETE HENNIG 
   
First Row 
DALE GRAEVEN 
MATT WRIGHT 
GERRY ARNHOLT
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Not pictured - Dustin Herzog - Sean Schult - Bob Helback - Jeff Delaney - Art Karos
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Online Tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/member-events/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/538/evr/6/Stated-Meeting-Click-Here-for-Details
https://www.holzmotors.com/
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Buy Tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/scimitar-foundation/events/sportsmans-night
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Buy Tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/scimitar-foundation/events/sportsmans-night


J ames  J  Burton
O r i e n t a l  G u i d e                 Hometown: Milwaukee

                                 Who is Jim Burton? 
                                I  was   born  in   Milwaukee,   WI  on 
                                December 19, 1951,  graduated from 
                                Wisconsin  Lutheran    High    School 
                                in   1970.  From  the  late  1960’s into 
                                the  early  1970's   I  worked   in   the 
                                food    service   from   dishwasher  to 
                                waiter  at  several  restaurants,  all at  
the same time, including Tripoli Country Club. I went to 
UWM Milwaukee College. Using my artist talent from 
High School, I then worked in the Auto Body Trades for 3 
years. That led to employment to the U.S. Postal Service 
as a Clerk in 1973 then for 27 years as a Letter Carrier 
then as a supervisor for 16 years for a total of 44 years of 
service. On July 9, 1977 I was married at Whitefish Bay 
Methodist Church, which sadly ended in divorce in 1988. 
We had two children, Alicia and Courtney. I have three 
wonderful grandchildren, Isabella, Noelle and Lincoln. 
Bella and Noelle were born three days apart, and I 
lovingly call them my “twin” granddaughters. 
  
What do you like about Milwaukee and what keeps 
you here? 
My roots are here, my family and friends, and Milwaukee 
is known for our work ethics and family-inclusive 
activities. My parents taught me the following work 
efficacy: if I would end up digging ditches, to dig the best 
ditch possible, do the best job you can imagine doing; so 
I decided to become a Mason to be the best man I could 
be. 
  
Who was your Masonic Sponsor and why did you 
become a Master Mason? 
Mainly family influence through my mother, June Burton, 
“Sweetheart the Clown”, a Charter Member of “LAFT” 
(Laughter and Fun Technicians) a Clown Alley, knew Ed 
Heffner, “Simbo” and Al LaVesser, “Herbie”, both Tripoli 
Clowns. I was introduced to Tripoli when she brought 
Clown groups to the Circus and Family Nite. “Herbie’s” 
other persona was Santa Claus with my mother as Mrs. 
Claus. When “Herbie” became ill, I ended up picking up 
his Santa Suit. Thus began my career as Santa. That is 
when  I saw  Ed  Heffner  mentoring Al LaVesser with the  

   Know 
Your 
  Noble
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“Little Blue Cipher Book”. As I held all in high regard, 
after his death in 2004, I decided I needed to replace 
him as a Mason, Santa, and Shriner. 
My mom owned “Clowns Around Town”, a clown 
service with magic shows. The Houdini Magic Club held 
their annual event at the Humphrey Scottish Rite
building. 
The Scottish Rite would hold the Feast of the Pascal 
lamb, and I was invited when Al LaVesser was 
emorialized. I was moved by their impressive ritual 
work. These magnificent building were additional 
factors that led me to Masonry. 
 
What is your favorite part of being a Shriner? 
To me, being a Shriner is part of a Brotherhood that has 
a common goal which is the support of each other with 
family activities which in turn supports our Temple and 
Shrine Hospitals for Children. 
 
What Units and Clubs interested you and which 
ones are you currently involved in? 
My plan was to visit different units to see what might be 
of interest to me. My initial thought was to become a 
bagpipe playing Highlander; however, I first visited the 
Long Riders. While at their meeting they “volunteered” 
me to host an event, over and above my “protest” that I 
wasn’t even a member of the group. Their response 
was, “It doesn’t matter, and do you see anyone else 
jumping up to do this?” Actually the bike intrigued me 
as back in the day I would do a lot of recumbent bike 
riding and have completed many Centuries (100 miles).
Even though the decision was made for me to be a 
member of the long bike group and Commander for 
nine years, it has proved to be a lot of fun with a real 
sense of camaraderie. Speaking of camaraderie, I 
joined the Directors Staff from the get go; as they are 
the first face a Mason encounters to become a Noble. 
“AAONMS” 
 
Why did you accept the current position of Oriental 
Guide? 
In my first elected Divan position, I feel it is my duty to 
attend Oriental Guide School in Tampa to learn and be 
a part of a group that is here to make a 
difference.                                                             

continured on next page
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Symbolic Lodge: 
Raised on 04/03/2004, Man to Mason Class at the Humphrey 
Scottish Rite Center in Milwaukee WI. Posting dates: EA 
10/04/04, FC 02/07/05, MM 04/18/05, Worshipful Master 2007 & 
2019, Secretary 2008 - 2016. Day-Lite Lodge #358. 
York Rite: 
Chivalric Degrees: Mark Master 05/10/2005 (Oconomowoc), 
Past Master 06/01/05 (Kilbourn), Most Excellent Master and Royal 
Arch Mason 08/27/05, (Wausau 47th Tri- State Festival). High 
Priest 2008 - 2009, Kilbourn Chapter #1 RAM.  Order of the High 
Priesthood: 06/18/08 
Cryptic Degrees: Royal Master and Select Master 10/22/05 
(Waukesha Masonic Center Festival), Super Excellent Master 
10/27/07 (Madison WI), Thrice Illustrious Master 2010 - 2011, 
Kenwood Council R&SM #34. TIM Degrees: 06/16/11 
Chivalric Orders: Order of the Red Cross & Knights of Malta 
11/12/05, (Waukesha). Order of the Temple 01/21/06, Richard 
Volland PC, Galilee #38 Sussex for H.L. Palmer/Wauwatosa #51, 
Commander 2008 - 2009. Now is WI #1 Plural Member: Ivanhoe 
#24, Drill Team. Past Commanders Association 06/20/08, York 
Rite College #21 - 09/20/09, Waukesha WI.   
Grand Commandery of Knights Templar State of Wisconsin: 
Elected Grand Sentinel 
06/19/09, Right Eminent Grand Commander 2016-2017 
Knight Commander of the Temple KCT: 05/09/17 
Knight York Cross of Honour Prior #16 KYCH: 09/16/17 Knight 
York Grand Cross of Honour KYGCH: 12/06/17 
Holy Royal Arch Knights Templar Priests: 2020 
Scottish Rite: 11/06/04, Valley of Milwaukee. Chapter of Rose 
Croix, Most Wise Master, 2010 - 2011 
Shrine: 12/04/04, Tripoli Temple Milwaukee WI. 
Head of Club/Unit: Commander of the Long Riders 2006 - 2015 
Emeritus, Antique Auto Director 2007 - 2008, Divan Member 2019 
Royal Order of Jesters: 2012 Milwaukee Court #101 
Red Cross of Constantine: 09/14/15 St Wilfred Conclave 
Milwaukee WI 
National Sojourners: 2015 Honorary Member Chapter #27 Order 
of DeMolay: 2016 Honorary Member 
El Hajj: 03/04/16 Caravanserai Oasis #2 
WI College Societas Rosicruciana in Civitatibus Foederatis: 
05/12/17 
 Order of Eastern Star Ozaukee Chapter #147: 05/14/19 
Tripoli Auxiliary to the Twin Cities Hospital: 2020 Member 

James J Burton (cont)      Masonic History

What are you most excited to accomplish in 
that position? 
To further the goals of our leadership and keep 
the tradition of Shrine Masons continuing in 
Milwaukee. 

Where do you see Tripoli Shrine in five years? 
We have a fantastic windfall opportunity for us 
“ALL” to help Tripoli become Financially Viable. 
“EVERY ONE OF US” needs to jump on board 
the “Fiserv Bandwagon”.  
We must realize what we have here at Tripoli and 
how quickly we can lose what our Founding 
Fathers have created for future generations 
making Our Shrine become the best Temple that 
we have the ability to become. We need to 
become Financially Astute, so that we can still be 
around to support the Hospital.  

What would you tell Masons and their Families 
about joining Tripoli? 
When you are ready to have some fun in 
Masonry, with a purpose, you are ready to 
become a Shriner, the Mason’s playground!  

Describe Tripoli Shriners in five words? 
Faith - Family - Fraternity - Fellowship - Fun
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Chaplains Corner

I  hope  2022   has   been  good 
to you and you are enjoying 
the  beginning  of the New Year. 
February is thought as the 
month of love with heart-shaped 
boxes of chocolates, fancy 
dinners, flowers and cards from 
loved ones expressing their 
love.  

Ron Hack

I was talking to a good friend of mine and were talking 
about our young grandchildren. We talked about how 
much the toddlers loved trains, and how we were 
thinking of buying/making them a train set. How do we 
fall in love with them so quickly? Unconditional love - no 
need for presents, chocolates or flowers, in fact, 
sometimes they are difficult to love and yet, they melt our 
hearts. We want to give them the best of everything and 
make them happy.  
  
This conversation started me thinking about God our 
Father. His love for us is unconditional. No matter what 
we say or do, He is always there for us. Throughout the 
Bible, we are told to love others as God loves us. In the 
Old and New Testaments, we are commanded to “love
thy neighbor as thyself” and in 1 John 4:11 we hear 
“Beloved, if God so loved us, we ought also to love one 
another.” He did not say, Love just those who are nice to 
you. In fact, Jesus said, “But I say to you, Love your 
enemies and pray for those who persecute you.”
[Matthew 5:44] It is harder to reach out and love those 
who  disagree  with  us  or  have  wronged  us  but that is 

what God asks us to do. And He asks us to “… not 
love in word or talk but in deed and in truth.” [1 John 
3:18] 
Let’s celebrate the month of love by reaching out to all 
our Brothers and Sisters in friendship and finding ways 
to show that we care for them. 
  
Blessings, 
Chaplain Ron

https://www.bvfh.net/
https://www.threepillars.org/Three-Pillars-Outreach-Program.htm


Shriners Children's - Twin Cities Report                         By Matt Wright

Greetings everyone. 
The final numbers for last year were released during the 
Board of Governor’s meeting, and things are looking up
for the entire hospital system. People were extremely 
generous with their donations in 2021 and the total 
amount of donations received at the Twin Cities location 
so far (some numbers are still being calculated) was 
approximately $3.8 million dollars. That’s a phenomenal 
achievement for the hospital and the system as a 
whole.   
While donations are great, finding more kids to care for 
is still of the utmost importance, and last year the efforts 
to find more patients paid off dramatically with 709 total 
referrals to the Twin Cities location, which resulted in 
210 more patients being accepted than 2020. While 
some nay-sayers may remind us that any numbers 
compared to 2020 could be considered trivial, since 
everything was closed down in 2020; the numbers from 
2021 indicate operations are back to 2019 levels, and if 
take into account that 2021 started much like 2020 
ended, the total numbers received from 2021 astounded 
every member of the Board because it exemplified and 
confirmed all the hard work, efforts, and dedication given 
by the hospital staff. They are unquestionably committed 
to our Shrine kids and the Shriners healthcare 
philosophy and are the embodiment of providing “The 
Best Care Anywhere”!   
Flipping the coin and mentioning the areas that need 
improvement, the Shriners healthcare system does need 
some improvements, that frankly, we as Shriners should 
be aware of so that we because after all….it’s our 
hospital system. As mentioned in last month’s report, the 
U.S. healthcare system as a whole is adapting to the 
demands of the market. Inpatient visits are dropping, 
and outpatient visits are increasing, an average of 2% 
each year. With this change in care, the ‘systems’ of 
healthcare facilities also need to change, and Shriners 
Children’s is not excluded. Metrics seem to measure 
everything these days, and if your system only provides 
inpatient metrics, it’s difficult for our doctors and 
administrators  to  measure  outpatient  performance and

quality. That’s one of the current challenges facing our 
Shriners healthcare system. Thankfully, this topic was 
brought up last month during the Leadership Conference 
in Chicago, and most of our Administrators (the guys 
running our hospitals) believe the inpatient numbers they 
seek will be provided when Shriners Childrens transitions 
to the MyCare portal. This hit home for me, because I 
use the MyChart app for my personal healthcare, which 
is part of the MyCare system. 
Areas that need improvement “locally” are referrals. 
Shriners make up only a small percentage of people who 
refer patients to our hospitals – and that’s system wide, 
not only in the Twin Cities.  The easiest thing you can do 
to help is…talk to people! If you know any school nurses, 
talk to them about the great care Shriners Children’s 
provides. If you have friends in a rural or low-income 
community, talk to them about Shriners care. The biggest 
battle we continuously fight is people NOT knowing 
about our hospitals or the care Shriners Children’s 
provides.   
Like everything, the process of getting kids into our 
system has changed from what it was 20 or 30 years 
ago, but the outcome has not! If we can help a family – 
not just the child, but the entire family – receive world 
renowned care, that should be the primary focus. If 
getting that care from Shriners reduces the risk of the 
family losing their home or becoming overburdened with 
financial stress, because the care they receive is free or 
Shriners will pay their huge insurance deductible, that 
should be considered the icing on the cake. True, it 
would be easier if we could still claim, “We provide free 
healthcare to children.”, especially during this time when 
everyone wants everything for free. Take into 
consideration though, being able to make that claim 
changed more than a decade ago (2009).  Now, if we 
remain focused on the care, instead of how it’s being 
paid for, referring patients should still be an easy task. 
It’s certainly important enough to stay vigilant.   
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Stated Meeting Minutes 
January 12th, 2022

The stated meeting was opened in due form by Ill. 
Potentate Joe Brunk at 7:00PM. 

Chaplain Ron Hack offered an opening prayer. 

The flag of the United States of America was presented 
by the Legion of Honor and the Potentate led the 
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The Ill. Potentate introduced Past Potentates, Unit 
Heads, Shrine Club Presidents, Trustees, Visitors, and 
Emeritus members. 

A motion was made for the adoption of the December 
stated minutes as published in the January issue of the 
Tattler. The motion was seconded and passed. 

Correspondence: 
There was no correspondence. 

Petitions: 
The petitions of were read and voted on. A favorable 
vote was cast for both. 
Bro. Jacob Harcyki 
Bro. David Budziszewski 

Demits:
There were 4 demits: 
Raymond R Radtke, Daniel C Christie, Richard M Borys 
Jr, and Thomas O Kapke 

Reinstatements: 
There was one request for reinstatement from Noble 
Scott P Kaboskey. 

Suspensions: 
There were 16 suspensions for NPD: 
Joe Brown, Ed Byrnes, Franke DiVillo, Tom Foerster, 
John Godfrey, Gerald Hamholm, Pat Koszuta, Aaron 
Labotitz, Dennis Ledoux, Brian Lerch, John Luv, David 
Nyland, Brandon Queen, Sean Smith, Chris Villarreal, 
William Wykoski. 
Affiliations: 
There were no affiliations. 

Financial Report: 
The Treasurer’s report was given by our Treasurer, PP 
Bob Capen showing condensed Balance and Profit & 
Loss sheets. A discussion followed with a couple of 
questions. All were answered and a motion was made, 
seconded, and passed to accept the Treasurer’s report 
as presented. The motion passed. 

Black Camel: 
HP&P Gerry Arnholt read the roll of the workmen 
summoned by the Black Camel since our last meeting., 
The following Nobles answered not: 

January Meeting Black Camel Report 
Name                   Date           City   State      Age 
John E Arnold,  10/13/2021,  Pewaukee WI,   73 
Steve R Silber,  12/10/2021,  New Berlin WI,   93  
Neale R Block,  12/22/2021,  New Berlin WI,   72  
Richard A Kreager,  12/28/2021,  Omro WI,   85  
Charles N Wallens,  1/4/2022,  Mequon WI,   95  
Robert M Parrish,  1/7/2022,  Brookfield WI,   92  

Sickness Visitation Report: 
Chaplain Ron Hack reported on sickness and
distress.  Past Chaplain John Bennethum helps with the 
sickness and distress list. Any additions or updates 
please contact Noble John or Noble Ron. 

Finance Committee Report: 
PP Doug Winter reported on Workman Compensation 
Reserve fund which has been cleaned up over the last 2 
years and now is in the negative, which is good for 
Tripoli. 

Scimitar Report: 
HP&P Gerry Arnholt report on Sportsman’s Night 
scheduled for March 25, 2022. We need volunteers and 
members to buy and sell more tickets. See the flyers in 
the Tattler and get involved.This is our largest fundraiser 
for the upkeep of this beautiful building.
The HVAC system is the major project upcoming for this 
year. It is critically important, and some members have 
kicked it off already. We need all members, units, and 
clubs to step up to make this a success. Watch for more 
information.
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Stated Meeting Minutes 
continued 

Hospital Transportation Report: We have made only 1 
run lately with none scheduled. 

Old Business: 
PP Tom Schlicht reported on the upcoming Annual 
Onion Sales.  Everyone should start planning on this 
event.  Need the dressing orders by the end of 
February.  The first meeting is set for Wednesday, 
February 2 at Tripoli with the second meeting set for 
Wednesday, February 23 at Tripoli.  All units and clubs 
plan on attending. 

Midwest Shrine Association (MSA) winter meeting are 
February 11 & 12 at Beja in Green Bay.  All reservation 
must be in by January 14.  Please see the recorder 
tonight if you are planning on attending. 

PP Rick Kingstad has reported that the Florida Fruit 
sales is still available with orders accepted through 
March 25. 

New Business: 
The Fezitval of Trees Unit reported on another 
successful year and presented a check to Tripoli for 
$50,000. They asked for the continued support of the 
members, units, clubs, and Divan for the coming year 
and hope to donate a larger amount next year. 

Hillbillies announced their next meeting is January 19, 
2022, at 6PM at Tripoli. 

Good of the Order: 
Illustrious Sir Joe Brunk thanked everyone for their 
support over the past year and wishes the best for the 
new core of officers in 2022.  The membership gave the 
Illustrious Sir a standing ovation for his work during this
year. 

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED FOR THE NEXT 
STATED MEETING. 
There being no further business, the Temple was closed 
in due form at 8:22PM. 

Fraternity submitted, Peter F Hennig PP 
Recorder - Tripoli Shriners 

Watch for the Mini Sportsman’s Nights at local bars and 
clubs. These involve about 100 guests and require 
about 12 volunteers. There are 2 upcoming. The first 
1/18 at Kranky’s and 2/22 at Burgey’s in Caledonia. Let 
Gerry know of any other location that may be interested 
in hosting one of these events. 

Membership Report: 
Noble Pat Jackson reported on the Fiserv Form events 
and is encouraging more volunteers to participate. This 
is a fantastic opportunity for us to raise moneys for 
Tripoli. We make about $400-$500 per volunteer per 
event. Contact Pat for information and to volunteer. 

He also reported on a Day of Light scheduled for March 
5 hosted by McKinley Masonic Center. Get your new 
Masonic members lined up.  Cost is $150 per person. 

The recorder reported the total membership as of 
12/31/2021 as follows: 

Hospital Report: 
Chicago Hospital: No report 

Minneapolis Hospital: Chief Rabban Matt Wright gave a 
report on the leadership meeting.  He noted that 
outpatient procedures much greater than inpatient 
procedures. 

Membership as of 12/31/2020  760 
Nobles Created    6 
Nobles Affiliated    2 
Nobles Restored    3 
Nobles Associated    2 
Total Gained               13 
Total              773 
  
Nobles Demitted    8 
Nobles Suspended                18 
Nobles Expelled    0 
Nobles Deceased         33 
Nobles Resigned    0 
Associate Members Dropped         1 
Total Deductions              60 
Total Membership 12/31/2021          713
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The term "tip-jar bell" seems to denote delicate tinkling 
chimes, like an angel earning its wings in It's a Wonderful 
Life. But the peal of the hefty, 740 pound, cast-iron bell 
hanging behind the bar at Gaspar's Grotto in Ybor City, 
FL is something you feel in your fillings. Made in the 
1880s, the former church bell occupies a place of pride 
behind the E Seventh Avenue bar. Add in its iron 
suspension and wheel, and you're talking half a ton of 
ding-dong. 
The bell is rung by bar staff with a quick tug on the toller, 
a hammer that strikes the bell. Much more satisfying for 
patrons,  however, is  when  they get to tug on a length of

thick rope that tilts the 34-inch bell so it strikes the 
clapper.  
The bar uses the lure of ringing the bell to raise funds for 
Eric Schiller's favorite charity, the Shriners Hospitals for 
Children.  
Patrons can earn the right to sound the bell if they make 
a donation to the hospital. The donations are collected in 
a fez. 
The bell was built in a Cincinnati foundry for a south 
central Indiana church. There it summoned worshipers to 
Sunday services for almost 70 years before the church 
was demolished. It was purchased in the 1960s by a 
farmer in Spencer, In. He left it outside a barn where it 
lay  until 2015, when Schiller purchased it for $500. It 
needed a lot of love and care to get it back to working 
order. The owner of the bar, Eric Schiller looked far and 
wide to find missing parts. Those he couldn't find had to 
be made, including a new clapper that was cast by a 
Tennessee foundry. The bell had to be sandblasted and 
powder-coated to restore its bronze-like finish. 

Photo by: Brian Graff when visiting Tampa. "Went out for 
dinner to find this and yes there was a lot of ringing of 
that World's Largest tip bell for Shriners Hospitsl for 
Children".

Giant bell salvaged by Gaspar's Grotto rings up donations for Shriners!

https://www.ewaldauto.com/masons.php
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Greetings Highlanders 
Time to get into shape for St Patrick’s Day activities! 
Usual meeting nights Feb 2, 16 and 23 6:30 in the 
unit quarters.  Practice followed by quick meeting and 
social time.  
See you at practice! 
Shawn 

HighlandersLegion of Honor

Our first meeting this Year was held on January 19 
2022. We had five present Keeper of the Cob Tom 
Schlicht,, Keeper of the Quill Gary Parker, Treasurer 
Dennis McNulty Hat fitter Ralf our Hat fitter. It was 
decided the I would be the Raban for one more year. 
I just hope it gets better more to show up. Our 
Annual, Convention will be held at Birch Run 
Michigan August 11-14. All I can Say is we had the 
Lights turned on and no one showed up 
  
Hillbilly Clan 50 Raban 
Joe Scites

Brew City Fezheads

Since this article is due on the day of the Legion of 
Honor Christmas party, I can only say one of two 
things. It was a great time and those who attended 
had enjoyed good food and warm comradeship, or 
due to the weather the party was cancelled. Hopefully 
it was the first statement. Our February meeting will 
be on the 21st at 7pm in our room at Tripoli Center. In 
my usual closing, if you have a DD-214, please join 
us. One additional note which I forgot to mention in 
my last article, the final score of the Army Navy 
football game was Navy 17 Army 13. 
  
Bob Lijewski
Adjutant

Hillbilies

Congratulations to our new Potentate Matt Wright 
and his Divan. We wish them a very successful 2022. 
Last month we met at Good City Brewing and elected 
our new officers for the upcoming year. Our new 
officers are: 
Bob Capen – President 
Alan Soriano –Vice President 
Rick Kingstad –Secretary Treasurer 
The Fezheads will be hosting a new event in May…
Barbecue (Pig Roast). More information will be 
forthcoming.  
Our next meeting (February 13th @ 4:00PM) will be 
at Central Waters Brewing Co., 1037 W. Juneau 
Ave., Milwaukee, WI. Please bring a mask as 
Milwaukee has implemented a mask mandate until 
March. 
All are welcome to join us too. Be safe! 
Cheers…  
Bob Capen - Brewmaster  
bobcapen@sbcglobal.net

http://www.badgerlandit.com/
http://www.badgerlandit.com/
http://artsstonemasonry.com/
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Happy Valentine’s Day to all of the Ladies of the 
Household of Shelomoth Temple No. 106.  Thank you to 
all who attended our Ceremonial on January 8.  Princess 
Betty Vega of the Lilly of the Valley Club in Puerto Rico 
and Princess Emilie Pederson were initiated.  Welcome 
to Shelomoth Temple. 
February 12 at 9:15 AM, we will be having a Zoom 
meeting with our candidates in Puerto Rico. The Lilly of 
the Valley Club is growing and soon they will be able to 
become their own Temple.  Our Stated Session will 
begin at 10 a.m.  Please Note:  There may be a 
possibility of a Ceremonial at our February Session.  An 
e-mail will be sent to all members prior to the Session to 
confirm. 
 
February 26 will be our Queen’s Luncheon at Alioto’s on 
Mayfair Road. Social Hour will begin at 11 AM with 
Lunch to follow at 12 Noon. The flyer was in the last 
newsletter.  Please send your reservations and 
remittance of $30.00 to Princess Laurie Twardy, 7847 
49th Ave, Kenosha, WI, 53142 by February 15. We will 
order from a limited menu that day. 
 
Looking ahead: 
 
At our March 12 Session, we will begin with a 
Ceremonial at 9:30 AM.  Our business portion of our 
Session will follow, including election of officers for 2022 
– 2023.  Lunch will be served at 12:45 PM.  
 
For all luncheons:  If you are not on the permanent list, 
please get in contact with Princess Nancy Saggio by the 
Monday before our Stated Session by calling 920-921-
3107 or send an e-mail to Sultana313@charter.net to 
make a reservation.  Those on the permanent list must 
contact Princess Nancy by that same date to cancel your 
reservation if you cannot attend the luncheon.   
 
In Nile Love, 
Jane Blackwood, Queen 

Daughters of the Nile
Welcome to February. The snow and the cold are still 
with us. Hopefully, it will be a short winter. 
In honor of National Heart Month, please wear red to our 
meeting. 
We need to finalize our plans for the Past Presidents 
luncheon for March. We’ll be discussing this at our next 
meeting.  The invitations will be going out this week. 
Spring is approaching. We need to discuss Onion & 
Dressing sales as well as Circus program sales. We can 
get sales commissions from these events.  
I have asked Sondra Graeven to begin taking lunch 
reservations. She can be reached at 414-795-8351. 
Please remember that the deadline for reservations or 
cancellations is the Friday before our meeting. If you 
have ordered lunch & do not come, you will still owe for 
your meal. 
I also noticed that the caterer is very generous with 
portions. If there is food left over you make bring a small 
container or zip lock bag to take some home.    
Wishing you well, stay warm & healthy. 
Kathy Lijewski, President 
414-422-9452

Tripoli Auxiliary

https://agents.farmers.com/wi/waukesha/jeremy-panczenko
https://glexcavatinginc.com/
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Need to be              
ORDERED by  
the END of FEBRUARY

CHOOSE FROM: 
Creamy VO  

Red Fez  
Creamy Cucumber  

Balsamic Vinaigrette  
Peppercorn  
Poppy Seed  

VO BBQ Sauce 
Horseradish BBQ  

VO Jalapeno Hot Sauce  
Good & Evil Hot Sauce  

Mean Jean's 
Honey Habanero BBQ Sauce  

Fire Roasted Habanero Hot Sauce

Vadalia 
Onion 
Sauces

Order on the Tripoli website soon - watch for communication



Fiserv Forum 2021 Recap
Well, I fell into a huge fundraiser for Tripoli while 
drinking a beer last summer. During the Bucks Playoff 
Series, we had 88 volunteers from June 10 – July 20, 
2021, people step-up the help us and many were non-
members. Over these 12 dates last summer we 
received a check for $159,620.47 for our fundraising 
volunteerism. This has been an enormous boost to the 
financial stability of Tripoli Shrine. 
Since August 10th, Tripoli Shrine has continued to 
provide volunteers for Levy Foodservice selling 
concessions at the Fiserv Forum. By the end of the 
year, we had 27 more dates that we volunteered. We 
received checks for 20 of those dates totaling 
$40,256.58 with 139 shifts worked.  That is an 
average of $289.62 per person.  Since 1/1/2022 we 
have had 7 dates and we can expect about an 
additional $15,182.15 to come to Tripoli Shrine.  As you 
can see this is a great money maker and that is why we 
have kept this going.  
In the future, we are commitment to provide a minimum 
of 7 volunteers per Milwaukee Bucks home game. We 
meet at Tripoli 3 hours before the Tip-off of the game, so 
the shift is about 5 ½ hours. You will be on your feet 
most of the night. We work two pizza booths selling 
pizza, soda, and beer. We enter the order and hand 
them the food. That’s it. It is extremely easy. The 
more we sell the more money we make. Please look 
for the ads in the Tattler for the dates help is needed.  
   
To the right is a list of volunteers, with the number of 
shifts worked, who put in their time from August through 
the end of the year. Once again THANK YOU to 
everyone who helped with this awesome 
opportunity.  While it is a lot of work, none of this could 
have happened if you didn’t Believe.   
 
 
                                P         Patrick Jackson 
                                           Red Fez Activities Chairman 

Damon  Albers   1 
Trish Albers   1 
Brayden  Arnholt        2 
Gerry  Arnholt  13 
Diane Arnholt       4 
David Branovan   2 
Joe         Brunk   5 
John Bugajski     5
Jim         Burton 19 
Bob         Capen   1 
Jan     Capen   1 
Dennis  Delaney     1 
Frank  Foti           5 
Sandy Foti           7 
Jason Freeman    1 
Barry Hersh   3 
Patrick Jackson 19 
Joyce Johnson   4 
Bonnie Kingstad    5 
  

 
Rick         Kingstad    6 
David  Kirchaan    1 
Bob         Lijewski     5 
Chris Luttrell       1
Ruth Luttrell       2
Bob         Mehle        1 
Mark  Norville      2 
Forestine Rose         2 
Karen  Rudolph    3 
Tom         Schlicht     1 
David Schmidt     1 
Mary Schmidt     1 
Jeff         Smith 10 
Kevin Smith   1 
Doug  Winter     13 
Mel         Winter   3 
Matthew Wright   2 
Diane Zarse   3 
Greg Zarse   2 

Attention looking Fiserv Forum 
volunteers (7 Min. each date) 
We leave to carpool down from Tripoli 
2 ½ hours before tip-off.  Dress is black 
pants, plain black shirt & black 
shoes.  Mask properly worn is required 
within Fiserv Forum. 
February 1 6:30pm 
February 14 7:00pm 
February 15 7:00pm 
February 17 7:30pm 
February 26 7:30pm 
February 28 7:00pm 

Call Patrick Jackson 414-467-3669 if 
interested in helping any date. 
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Congratulations to our 2022 Top Docs in Chicago Magazine 
SHC-Chicago is proud of all the specialists who provide amazing care for patients.  

 See the full list at chicagomag.com/top-doctors.

http://tdphysicaltherapy.com/
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https://www.affordabledentures.com/locations/wi/milwaukee?utm_medium=cpc&ut
https://www.jdgriffiths.com/


Tattler 
DEADLINE 

 February 15th 
Flyers by 
 the 1st 

TRIPOLI 

SHRINERS

ONLY YOU Can 
Bring in a NEW 

MEMBER
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REFER A GOOD MAN

Tattler 
 

https://beashrinernow.com/shriners-new-member-referral/
https://beashrinernow.com/shriners-new-member-referral/
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://beashrinernow.com/shriners-new-member-referral/
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2F
https://www.shrinersinternational.org/en/join-shriners
https://www.wasa.org/


DIVAN 2022 - Names and Titles WORD LIST 
  
Divan 
Elected 
Matt Wright 
Potentate 
Dale Graeven 
Chief Rabban 
Gerry Arnholt 
Assistant Rabban 
Alan Soriano 
High Priest Prophet 
Jim Burton 
Oriental Guide 
Bob Capen 
Treasurer 
Pete Hennig 
Recorder 
Appointed 
Bob Manders 
Ceremonial Director 
Damon Albers 
First Ceremonial 
Master 
Dustin Herzog 
Second Ceremonial 
Master 
Pat Jackson 
Marshal 
Trent Vukodinovich 
Captain of the Guard 
Sean Schult 
Outer Guard 
Joe Scites 
Orator 
Ron Hack 
Chaplain 
Keith Sargent
Chief Aide 
Pat Keehan 
Aide

Remember that the words are run together, no spaces. Have a diagonaly fun time!

Snow 
laughing 
matter.
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Kranky's 
Sporstman's 

Night

Tripoli Shriners

 

Legion of Honor

February - 2022

STATED 
MEETING 

Dessert Auction

Tripoli ShrinersMarch - 2022
Happy Valentines Day
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Hospital 
Presentation 

at Beja Shrine

East West 
Shrine 

Bowl Party 
Craft Room

MSA Winter Session Green Bay

32n� annua� 
Scimitar 

 Sportsma�'� 
Nigh�

STATED 
MEETING

Home
Opener 
Craft Room

Daughters of 
the Nile 

Installation

Masoni� Da� 
 of Ligh�

Burgey's 
Sporstman's 

Night



Official Call of the Potentate:  
 Nobility of Tripoli  

  
  
 

Monthly Stated Meetings 
February 9th, 2022 

March 9th, 2022 
  

  For the Purpose of Old and New Business 
Your Attendance is Urgently Requested 

Dinner: 5:30PM - Meeting: 7:00PM 
 

WEAR YOUR FEZ! 
  

Attest: Pete Hennig, Recorder 
 Yours in the Faith, 

Matt Wright, Potentate

Illustrious Potentate 
Matthew Wright (Catherine) 
C: 414-254-5677 
tripolipote2022@gmail.com 
  
Chief Rabban 
Dale Graeven (Sondra) 
H: 414-764-8187 
C: 414-852-4838 
tripolipote2023@gmail.com 
 
Assistant Rabban 
Gerry Arnholt (Diane) 
C: 414-460-7548 
tripolipote2024@gmail.com 
 
High Priest & Prophet 
Alan Soriano (Carrie) 
C: 414-531-3887 
soriano.alan@gmail.com 
 
Oriental Guide 
Jim Burton (Karen) 
C: 414-852-7411 
burton.j@sbcglobal.net 
 
Treasurer 
Robert Capen (Jan) 
C: 414-235-1279 
tripolitreasurer@ 
tripolishrinecenter.com 
 
Recorder 
Pete Hennig (Carol) 
C: 262-689-0837 
recorder@ 
tripolishrinecenter.com 
 
Elected Board of Trustees 
Jeff Delaney (Linda) 
W: 262-679-9700 
jeff@customwireind.com 
 
Art Karos (Kristina) 
H: 414-628-8990 
art@arthurkaros.com 
   
Bob Helback (Renee) 
H: 414-416-5671 
norwaybob@aol.com 
 
 

Ceremonial Director 
Bob Manders (Kathy)  
C: 414-380-3333 
mandersent@hotmail.com 
 
1st Ceremonial Master 
Damon Albers (Tricia) 
C: 414-208-7901 
damon71315@gmail.com 
 
2nd Ceremonial Master 
Pat Jackson, Jr. (Angela) 
C: 414-467-3669 
actnjxn21@hotmail.com 
 
Marshal 
Dustin Herzog 
C: 262-442-0381 
dtherzog@gmail.com 
 
Captain of the Guard 
Trent Vukodinovich (Emma) 
C: 262-210-2185 
trent.vukodinovich@gmail.com 
  
Outer Guard 
Sean Schult (Heather) 
C: 414-324-2910 
Sean@flashfireproductions.com 
 
Orator 
Joe Scites (Patricia) 
H: 414-281-1905 
josephscites@yahoo.com 
  
Chaplain 
Ron James Hack (Debbie) 
H: 414-546-2097  
C: 414-732-0144 
ron532192000@yahoo.com 
  
Attorney 
Peter J. Salza (Georgiana) 
C: 414-916-1237 
gsalza@att.net 
 
Membership 
Gerry Arnholt (Diane) 
C: 414-460-7548 
garnholt3@gmail.com 
  
Patrick Jackson (Angela) 
C: 414-467-3669 
actnjxn21@hotmail.com 

STATED MEETING
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February 9th, 2022 

RSVP Now

Call or Click
414-933-4700

$15

Menu 
Gourmet Pizza  

 

2022 Elected Divan                              2022 Appointed Divan

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/member-events/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/538/evr/6/Stated-Meeting-Click-Here-for-Details


Contact Information

Follow The Shriners Hospital on Social Media

Follow The Tripoli Shriners Social Media

Tripoli Shriners 
Scimitar Foundation
Tripoli Shrine Circus
Tripoli Shrine Center Banquet & Events

3000 W. Wisconsin Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53208 

www.tripolishrinecenter.com

Open to the public

Building closes at 

Administrative Hours 
Rick Loch 
C: 414-406-8230 
rloch86376@aol.com

Onion Sales: 
Tom Schlicht 
C: 414-852-3214 
taschlicht@aol.com

Mark Norville 
C: 414-460-1290 
minnesotamark@gmail.com

UNITS
ANTIQUE AUTO: 
ANDY PACHEFSKY 
(414) 687-7646 

BREW CITY FEZHEADS 
BOB CAPEN 
(414) 235-1279 

CHIPPEWA MINI Ts: 
JON O'CONNELL 
(715) 563-6553 

CLOWNS: 
JERRY HERSH 
(414) 351-4659 

CRAFT CLUB: 
PAT JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669

CRUSADERS: 
MIKE CLINNIN 
(414) 294-0238 

DEMOLAY: 
AL IDING  
(414) 258-6481 

DIRECTOR’S STAFF: 
RICK LOCH  
(414) 406-8230 

HIGHLANDERS: 
SHAWN ATHY  
(414) 712-8635 

HILLBILLIES: 
JOE SCITES (PATRICIA) 
(414) 281-1905 

LEGION OF HONOR: 
GARY PARKER  
(414) 421-0314 
  
LONG RIDERS: 
ART KAROS 
(414) 628-8990 
  
MARSHALS: 
LEIGHTON R. TIMM 
(262) 257-0474 

MOTOR CORPS: 
SEAN SCHULT  
(414) 324-2910 

NEXGEN: 
URAL (PATRICK) JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669

NORTHWOODS JACKS: 
SCOTT KELLOG  
(715) 545-2004 

PHOTO CORPS: 
DENNIS WILSON 
(414) 588-0855 

PROVOST: 
DUSTIN HERZOG  
(262) 442-0381 

RITUALISTIC DIVAN: 
TOM CURTIS 
(414) 899-2578 

TRANSPORTATION:
FRANK FOTI 
(414) 940-5632

CLUBS
KENOSHA: 
CHRIS VAN DAMME 
(262) 818-8161 
 
LAKE SHORE: 
DON ADAMS (414) 378-9131 
 
NORTHWOODS: 
DAN SCHACHTSCHNEIDER 
(715) 493-0027 
 
SHEBOYGAN: 
RON GUSTAFSON 
(920) 627-4107 
 
TRI-COUNTY: 
TRENT VUKODINOVICH 
(262) 210-2185 
 
WAUKESHA: 
DAVE WEST (262) 549-0923 
 
WEST ALLIS: 
RON HACK (414) 732-0144 
 
WHITNALL PARK: 
DOUG JASKOISKI  
(414) 380-8684 
 
WINNEBAGOLAND: 
BILL HESSER (920) 379-9886 
 
  
PUERTO RICO 
  
LILLY OF THE VALLEY: 
NANCY RYBURN 
 
 

ALLIANCES
SOUTHWEST FLORIDA: 
CARL WUSSOW 
(863) 420-1839 

DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE 
JANE BLACKWOOD 
(608) 346-8435  

TRIPOLI AUXILIARY: 
KATHY LIJEWSKI 
(414) 422-9452
  

HOSPITAL
HOSPITAL 
COMMITTEE: 
LARRY WAGNER 
(262) 844-5468

Mon. - Fri. 
9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

10:00 p.m. on Unit 
meeting nights. 

Mon. - Fri. 
9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.
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Circus: 

Feztival of Trees: 
Bob Capen 
C: 414-235-1279 
bobcapen@sbcglobal.net 
 

https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/
https://twitter.com/shriners?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.flickr.com/photos/shrinershospitals/
https://www.youtube.com/user/shrinershospitals
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Scimitar-Foundation-Inc-162016120617931/
https://www.facebook.com/shrinecircusmilwaukee/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripolibanquets/


TRIPOLI HAPPENINGS

Tripoli Shrine Center 
3000 W. Wisconsin Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53208 

Change Service Requested

Highlanders, Photo Corps 
Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Lafayette Lodge 
Stated Meeting (except July and Aug.) 
5:30 Dinner, 7 PM Meeting 
Shriner’s Hospital Committee 
(between dinner and Stated Meeting 
in Melham Parlor) 
Directors Staff 
Motor Corps Exec. - 6:00 PM 
Motor Corps - 7:00 PM 
Legion of Honor, Antique Auto 
Highlanders, Hillbillies, Clowns 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Provost, Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Craft Club, 7 PM 
DeMolay Unit Meeting 
Ring 41 Magicians 

1st Wed. 

1st Thurs. 
2nd Tues. 
2nd Wed.  

2nd Wed. 

2nd Fri. 
3rd Mon. 

3rd Wed. 
3rd Thurs. 
4th Wed. 
4th Fri. 

Last Wed. 

Executive Meetings - 1st Monday - 6:00 PM 
(ex. July & August) 

 
 
 
 
 

Red Fez

Third Wednesday of each month at Tripoli 
For Luncheon and Business Meeting  

(ex. July & August)

Tripoli Auxiliary

Second Saturday of each month at Tripoli for  
Meeting and Luncheon—10:00 a.m.  

(ex. June & December) 

Daughters of the Nile

4th Tuesday at noon each month at Alioto's
Whitnall Park Shrine Club


